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1.    Welcome and introductions
Karen welcomed everybody to the meeting.

The minutes from the 4 December meeting were agreed.

Ruth Owen attended the meeting and thanked the members for their time and support of this newly formed forum.  Ruth asked members to then discuss any issues they would like her to be aware of – Ruth’s initial responses in brackets.
· The quality of guidance available on Gov.UK continues to be a concern.   Members would like to see helpbooks and pdfs on this site.   Members felt the information has been too simplified for the end user.  Especially for smaller employers where more examples need to be included in some guidance. .
· RTI penalties – the 3 day filing extension before penalties apply was welcomed (More context on this will be available following the election).
· RTI data corrections – employers don’t know how to correct problems.
· National Insurance – it was felt these calculations are getting more complicated.  (There is work starting on NI accounts and this will include user testing).

· Members would like to see more joined up working across HMRC.  
· L&P Viewer – discrepancies with figures shown. (This will be overtaken by My Tax Account.  This will show real time figures).
· EYU – more tolerance is needed for back years.  (This work is under review and will be the subject of consultation).
· RTI Data – looking at patterns in data submissions where errors made and how we can help.  (Smart Data analytics will look at patterns in data down to the details of where errors are made and how HMRC can help this could include nudges on the system)
2.   General Update

Following the meeting in December we have produced a topics register and this will inform work going forward.  MA advised that tax and technical issues will be included.  

Payment Allocations - this is an area we could possibly look at in the context of customer journeys to identify pinch points.
Disputed Charges - members have submitted examples and these are being looked into separately.  Going forward we need evidence of where the process is not working.

Guidance – we need evidence of where this is not sufficient.  Meanwhile the advice is to keep using the feedback link on the Gov.UK pages.

Expenses and Benefits - progress is being made on the 4 expenses and Benefits measures which were consulted on last summer: 
· Removal of the £8,500 threshold

· Introduction of a statutory exemption for trivial benefits in kind

· Introduction of an exemption for expenses paid or reimbursed by employers

· Introduction of a system of voluntary payrolling of benefits in kind

The intention is that all of these measures will be included in the wash-up Finance Bill 2015. The draft clauses, introducing these measures were published in December 2014 and were open to public consultation until early February. 
If these measures are included in the Finance Bill and receive royal assent in March 2015, the Trivial BiKs exemption will come into force this April, 2015. The three other measures are planned to come into effect from April 2016. 

Initial stakeholder consultation has taken place, and work drafting the regulations is now underway. There is an intention to consult on the draft regulations over the summer. 
BACS/Hash tagging – There is work in progress on Richer Data project.  It is considered an additional burden to verify data and it was felt this should be for HMRC/DWP.  DWP are working with HMRC.

Attachment of Earnings – this is not for EPG.  However CIPP are reviewing the handbook and if there are any comments on this KT will take them forward.

SRIT 

There is nothing further to update on this.  
Changes to the P60 are being driven by the Scottish Government and the impacts are still being looked at.

L&P Viewer – Your Tax Account will improve this – it will include monthly breakdowns per tax month.  This will hopefully make viewing liabilities easier.  This is being delivered through the agile deliver service which means the pages will be tested for short periods.  Agents will be invited to take part in the testing and going forward employers will also be involved.

RTI – using ~RTI data.  Once aspect being looked at are tax codes – letters were issued in February to those employers not operating the tax code issued by HMRC.  MP said we also needed to address if codes are not being used because they are not correct.

Disputed Charges

AC attended the meeting and gave an overview and general update on the work of the Disputed Charges Team.  This included a breakdown of the overall number currently on hand and how these broke down by the size of the employer.  AC advised that the numbers received in 14/15 were less than the numbers received in 13/14 and that no new route causes had been found since last summer.  She explained the main reasons for disputes being missing FPS, duplicate employments, incorrect EYUs and EPS.   

The February Employer Bulletin (Issue 52) includes guidance on how to avoid duplicates. Gov.Uk guidance will also be updated.  

Since June 2014 scans are now in place to recover the duplicate position and the good news is that several duplicate positions are now being recovered before a dispute is discovered.  AC pointed out that there were still some complicated issues around duplicates and these needed to be recovered manually.  Over the next 6 months more automatic corrections will be put in place.

AC advised that help is needed to identify how HMRC should contact employers.  MP advised that an acknowledgement is needed advising that a case is in disputed charges – this would help with audit.  The group agreed a 3 monthly update letter would meet their needs.
AC advised that the employer helpline can offer an acknowledgement letter for new cases but the take up is low.  A discussion ensued around whether this offer was also available via DMB contact and the Group felt it was not.  

Action – AC will discuss with DMB and take this forward.
It would be helpful if a generic letter could be issued every 3 months advising if a case is still in dispute.  AC advised this would be sent direct to the employer.  Members requested a line be included to advise them to speak to their agent if they are not aware of the charge.

Missing FPS submissions – BS said he had examples of this happening.

Action – BS will provide examples to be looked at.

Action – AC will draft letters for EPG to review

HH advised that she had instances of cases where the dispute was closed coming back into the system.  

Action – HH to provide examples for AC to look into
SE advised that a case goes to disputed charges for further review after checking with employer or agent that all RTI submissions containing correct figures have been sent but can’t reconcile the totals with HMRCs.
Members advised that DMB used to send them figures to help with reconciliation.  HMRC stopped this a number of years ago due to the cost.  It was however felt that since RTI it is more difficult to reconcile figures without this because employers can’t see FPS figures once submitted.

Action – AC agreed to look at this area of work again.

3.  Intermediaries

MF attended the meeting to give an update on intermediaries.

· HMRC have responded to consultation that the original design was too burdensome.

· The draft requirements for reduced reporting were published in February 2015 with guidance notes.  

· Starts 6 April 2015

· Quarterly returns due at end of first quarter July 

Some members had concerns about incurring penalties.  Specifically asking how HMRC would know who to expect returns from.  MF advised that if PAYE is being operated by the intermediary a return would not be due. If PAYE is operated by someone else in the contractual chain – for example an umbrella company, then the intermediary must send a return with certain identity details on but not the amount of the payments. 
Concerns were also raised in the respect of trades such as domestic builders who sub-contracted work on, say, plumbing or electricity to specialists.  Did the plumber or electrician then personally provide services?  If so, then although probably no SDC did the builder have a reporting obligation?  Would he be aware of this and that penalties would apply for failure to report?     Also employers who have employees who are all under the PAYE and NICs thresholds.  It would be helpful to extend HMRC guidance to cover these points and to publicise them more widely. 

Thresholds- MF explained that there was no obligation triggered where the worker was an employee but there was no obligation to include them in an RTI return. This was not a reporting failure and whilst there was "no reporting requirement" this was not for the statutory reason given at Regulation 84 (d) (ii). 

Subcontracting - Whether people using subcontracted building labour were within scope of the measure would depend on whether they contracted with the client and provided the services of workers to the client. If they were supplying subcontracted labour to work for the client as opposed to contracting to build a wall / house/ extension and then hiring their own labour to assist their company to deliver the work, then they would need to consider the new requirement. 

Guidance is on Gov.UK in respect of reporting requirements.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/employment-intermediaries-reporting-requirements 

Content in HMRC's Employment status Manual will go live shortly: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/employment-status-manual
HMRC took an action point to add to this existing guidance to draw out this issue. Further publicity is planned for after the pre-election period.
4.  Marriage Allowance

AP advised that on 20 February the online screens were available for registration for marriage allowance.  So far take up was good.  The people who have registered will not be worked through the system.  

The public BETA will be available in the summer.

Members asked what avenues would be available for registration.  AP advised that people phoning the helpline would be encouraged to use digital only.  Telephone registration will be available where this is not possible at all.

10% of unused personal allowance can be transferred whether the person is working or not.

Action – GC asked if this could be backdated.  Post meeting AP advised a claim can be made after the end of the tax year.
AP advised that there will be media campaign through the summer.
There will be an eligibility check on those applying for this – a matching process will be in place.

5.  Extension of Student Loans to Post Graduates

Autumn Statement 2014 announced the intention to introduce post graduate student loans up to £10K for students studying 1 year full-time, or 2 years part-time, Masters course, in all subjects.

This is an England only policy.  Views on possible residency criteria will be sought through the consultation.
BIS are to launch a public consultation before 30 March on details before finalising the design and terms of the proposed scheme.  BIS want views on how best to organise the system to ensure least possible additional admin burden. 
Employers are key to successful delivery.  There will be specific section for employers to complete. BIS want views on how best to organise the system to ensure least possible additional admin burden. 

The Government do not intend that this duplicates existing funding which will stay in place.

6.  Universal Credits
HJ gave on update on how the roll out of universal credits is going.  This national roll-out started in February.  

7.  AOB

Members were asked to put forward AOB items prior to each meeting where possible direct to CC.

Pension Forecast System – this appears not to be working.  KT will feedback on this via the working group.
2015 Meeting Dates

4 March

9 June

10 September

8 December

All meetings will be held in 100 Parliament Street – 13:00-16:00.
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